
Rotary Club of Portland, Maine
Board of Directors Live and Zoom Meeting Minutes
Held July 22, 2022,  1:30 pm
Board Members in Attendance:
Bruce Jones, President, Jake Bourdeau, Sgt-At-Arms, Dick Hall, Treasurer/President Elect, Patty Byers 2nd VP, Bill Blount, Secretary, Directors Bob Clark(via zoom), John Thompson 
Absent
Ellen Niewoehner, Immediate Past President,  Director Ben Millick

Guests: None
Business
The regular meeting of the Rotary Club of Portland, Maine Board of Directors was called to order on Held July 22, 2022,  1:30 pm by President Bruce Jones. A quorum was established.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June 17, 2022, board meeting were  approved as is.

Treasurer’s Report

Comments on Operating Account
Net income for the year was -$8,300
Dues income of $27,300 was insufficient to cover $14,200 paid to administrator, $4,132 for District Dues
and $9,820 for RI dues, totaling $28, 200
Approved 2022-23 budget plans for an additional loss of $2,900.

Comments on Charitable Account
Cash in checking was reduced from $80,000 to $42,000.
The endowment had investment losses of $43,000.
Net income, exclusive of investments was -20,000
International Service was the driver by spending previously collected funds.
Approved 2022-23 budget plans for an additional loss of $46,300, primarily driven by new $40,000 backpack program 
Leadership Changes
Bill Blount was voted in as Secretary for the club. It was recognized that we have board vacancies. Filing with a senior member of the club was discussed and tabled. Filling a vacancy with a member of the satellite club was discussed. We need a Community Service Chair and PR person. A discussion ensued about whether the club needs an audit committee. Pros and cons discussed.  The issue was tabled. 
Outstanding Dues 
Discussed. Concern was raised for the slow pace of payments. It was agreed to defer direct action on tardy payers, other than encouragement in the Windjammer, until September.
Other Items
Discussion on social meetings,  one a month previously approved. The next social meeting is August 11, 2022. A motion was raised and seconded as to where these meetings should occur. Always at the IHC or other venues? Discussion followed and the motion passed that social meeting can be held at appropriate venues in the Portland area. 
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm by President Bruce. The next board meeting is scheduled for August 19, 2022 at the IHC
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